

May 14, 2009

Joe Spinelli Restaurant Consultants, Inc. P.O. Box 141 College Park, MD 20741

Dear Joe,

Thank you very much for all the work you and your group did for Cafe Deluxe in expanding our Restaurant on Wisconsin Ave. Without your help along the way I think we would still be waiting to open the restaurant. Your expertise and guidance during the construction, final construction and permit process of our project insured everything was completed accurately and timely.

I was very impressed how professional your group was when interacting with our General Contractor and employees with the District of Columbia.

I would recommend without hesitation anyone considering building in Washington DC to consult with your company. Thank you and your whole team at Restaurant Consultants Inc. for helping us out.

Sincerely,

Tom Baldridge Cafe Deluxe

CFO